
 

 
 
 
TO: Claire Hertz, Deputy Superintendent 
CC: Dan Jung, COO 
FROM: Space Committee 
 Dana White, Director, Planning & Real Estate 
DATE: December 9, 2019 
SUBJECT:  2020-21 Short-term options to address overcrowding 
 
Background 
 
Regular monitoring of enrollment, program demand and demographic trends is called for in PPS policy 
and Long-Range Facilities Plan.  Each year, a cross-departmental team, the PPS Space Committee, works 
together to identify schools that warrant changes in order to prevent negative impacts of overcrowding. 
Over the past five years, the Space Committee efforts focused on short-term relief strategies while long-
term relief options were decided via the District-wide Boundary Review (ie, D-BRAC) process and now 
through the Enrollment Balancing Work. Given that the District is embarking on a District-wide 
enrollment balancing process, Space Committee will continue to focus on short-term solutions while 
supporting the enrollment balancing worth through capacity and use analysis. For last year’s report, click 
here. 
 
This report describes the Space Committee’s process and options for schools that are facing overcrowding 
in the 2020-21 school year and departments seeking to expand their programs.  Additionally, we have 
outlined the steps taken to alleviate immediate issues for the ‘19-’20 PPS school year. Enrollment has 
grown by more than 3,700 students (8%) over the past ten years, which has led to overcrowding at some 
schools.  Campuses that house co-located programs are particularly susceptible to crowding problems 
because additional neighborhood students cannot be evenly distributed across all programs.  
 
Process 
 
The Space Committee has met bi-weekly from June through December of 2019.  Core members included: 
 

● Dana White, Director, Planning & Real Estate and committee facilitator; 
● Judy Brennan, Director, Enrollment and Transfer;  
● Shawn Helm, Analytics and Evaluation Analyst;  
● 

https://docs.google.com/document/d/1D5QKWlj-ARjqLpZwrP3tG0W_DrYCfIR9r5r4-r-Lf_A/edit


● Kirsten Cowden, Sr. Manager, Real Estate 
● 






